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II Faculty Changes Announced

1

OFFICIAL HANDSHAKE—Dr. Carl Eisdorfer, center, director of Duke's Center for 

the Study of Aging and Human Development, is congratulated by John D. Twiname, 
administrator of the Social and Rehabilitation Service of the Department of Health, 
Education, and Welfare, on Dr. Eisdorfer's appointment to the national Advisory 
Committee on Older Americans. At left is John B. Martin, U.S. commissioner and 
special assistant to the President for aging, who was a recent visitor to Duke.(photo 
courtesy o f Department of HEW)

Richard Hayes N am ed To Position 

In Hospital’s Development Office
Richard B. Hayes, corporate relations 

officer for Duke University's Office of 
Development for the past two years, has 
been named assistant director of 
development for health affairs.

Mr. Hayes' appointment, making him 
responsible fo r  fu n d  raising and 
development at the Medical Center, was 

announced by Director of Development 
J. David Ross.

The assistant directorship for health 
affairs previously was held by Wiliam G.
(Gerry) Hancock, who has joined the 
campaign staff of gubernatorial candidate 
Sen. Hargrove Bowles.

A nat ive of Sanford, Mr. Hayes 
received a bachelor's degree in business ^  
administration at the University of North 
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T h r e e  D u k e  M e d i c a l  Center  
departments have added new members to 
their faculties and promoted others.

The appointments and promotions, 11 
in all, were announced earlier this month 
by Duke Provost Frederic N. Cleaveland 
fo r  the  departm ents  of pediatrics, 
psychiatry, and radiology.

T w o  men were promoted to full 
professor, while one other was named 
associate professor and the rest became 
assistant professors.

The two full professors are Dr. Jack K. 
Goodrich, director of the division of 
nuclear medicine in the Department of 
Radiology, and Dr. F. Stanley Porter, a 

hem ato log ist in the Department of 
Pediatrics.

Dr. Goodrich, a graduate of the 
Uni vers i ty  of  Tennessee School of 
Medicine, has been on the Duke faculty 
as an associate professor since 1965.

He d id postgraduate study at  
Methodist Hospital in Memphis and at the 
Alton Ochsner Medical Foundation in 
New Orleans. Prior to his appointment at 
Duke, Dr. Goodrich was on the faculty of 
the University of Mississippi School of 
Medicine.

Dr. Porter, a graduate of Princeton 
University and the Johns Hopkins School 
of Medicine, came to Duke in 1964 as an 
associate professor.

Following an internship and residency 
at Johns Hopkins, he did a two-year 
fellowship in hematology at Children's 

Hospital in Boston. He had previously 
been on the faculty at Harvard Medical 
School and the University of Arkansas 
Medical Center.

Promoted to associate professor in the 
Department of Pediatrics was Dr. John F. 
Griffith, who retains a post as assistant 
professor of medicine.

A native of Canada, Dr. Griffith 
received both his undergraduate and 

medical education at the University of 
Saskatchewan. After an internship and 
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